July 26, 1999

The Honorable Louise Miller

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Miller:

Enclosed for Council consideration and adoption is a proposed ordinance relating to notice on title for wildlife habitat networks, and making minor technical amendments to the Zoning Code.

The proposed ordinance amends King County Code 21A.14.260 through .270 to allow wildlife habitat networks located on individual lots to be noticed on title instead of requiring them to be placed into an easement.  The proposed ordinance also changes the name of the protected areas from “wildlife habitat corridors” to “wildlife habitat networks.”  This change is consistent with the terminology of the adopted King County Comprehensive Plan map, which officially designates network location.  The proposed ordinance further clarifies that these areas are to be left in native vegetation.

The current code requires individual lots to place wildlife habitat networks into conservation easements.  The purpose of this proposed ordinance is to allow owners of individual lots the option of protecting wildlife habitat networks through a notice on title that does not add an encumbrance on the land.  This approach is consistent with the protection of other set-asides, such as sensitive areas on individual lots.  The proposed ordinance retains the current requirement that subdivisions place wildlife habitat networks into separate tracts.
The purpose of the technical amendments included in this ordinance is to improve the clarity and consistency of the Zoning Code by making format, typing and code cross-reference corrections.  The proposed corrections do not change the requirements or the intent of any section of code.  The proposed ordinance amends 1) K.C.C. 21A.04.120 to correct a reference to “residents” that incorrectly was adopted as “residences,” 2) K.C.C. 21A.08.070 to correct a citation on “used goods” as an allowed retail land use in some zones, 3) K.C.C. 21A.24.075 to correct grammar and format inconsistencies and to simplify language, and 4) K.C.C. 21A.34.040 to correct grammar and format inconsistencies and to correct a section reference. 
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Separate notices of the proposed ordinance were mailed to area Tribes and the state Department of Community, Trade and Economic Development on May 20, 1999.  Notice of a public meeting was advertised on the King County Web site and mailed to interested parties.  The Department received no public comment regarding the proposed ordinance.  The proposed ordinance is a procedural action that is categorically exempt from the State Environmental Policy Act (SEPA).

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact Greg Kipp, Director-Designee, Department of Development and Environmental Services, at 296-6701. 

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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ATTN:  John Chelminiak, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Greg Kipp, Director-Designee, Department of Development and Environmental 

    Services

